

Cambridge Minor Hockey Association



Minutes for: CMHA Monthly General Meeting		Date July312025	Time 7:00 PM	Location Home
Meeting Called By	Jason Pembleton			
Type of Meeting	CMHA Mo'nthly Board Meeting - July 31 2025			
Attendance	Jason Pembleton Ted Jefferies Larry Kitzman Ken Threndyle	John Morton Becca Kadar Elisa Brewer-Singh	Sara Storozuk Michael Scott Shona Majuery	
Regrets	Chris Miranda Todd Williams	Jeff Pys Cheryl Podger	Shawn Dekker	
Absent				
Guests				
Special Presentation				
Welcome	Jason Pembleton	called the meeting to order at	7:02 PM	
Treasurer's Report	*We encountered an issue with Sage and are going to move away from Sage to Quikbooks *As a result, we are in the process of migrating data and setting up Quikbooks; this will be an extensive process; updated financials will be distributed as soon as possible			
Ted Jefferies				
Association Report	*Grant applications were submitted for both the goalie incentive and a community equipment exchange event *U9 players who paid for the cost of local league jerseys in their registration will have their team fees deducted by that amount *We are working on determining a process for U8 and U9 players asking to play up *Discussions around meeting etiquette, email etiquette, meeting dates, etc.			
Travel Report	*There has been a tampering claim against CMHA; we are in the process of an appeal			
Ted Jefferies				
House League Report	*We have some convenors lined up from last year that are confirmed; we have advertise for the outstanding divisions *We have received select applications at most age groups; coach interviews will take place shortly			
John Morton				
Marketing Report	*Discussion regarding recent social media posts and analytics			
Elisa Brewer-Singh				
Sponsorship/Fundraising Report	*The position remained vacant following the AGM so the CMHA BOD can appoint someone; Larry Kitzman has expressed interest in taking on the role *Larry has been appointed the Sponsorship and Fundraising Director by majority vote			
Equipment Report	*Tryout bags are ready for U8 and U9; we've had to replace 13 tryout jerseys *Convenors will pick up the equipment for their age groups *Socks will be held back and used for select teams and built into their budgets			
Ken Threndyle				
Safe Hockey Rep	Nothing to Report			
Todd Williams				
Safe Hockey Rec	Nothing to Report			
Sara Storozuk				
Officials Report	Nothing to Report			
Shawn Dekker				
Hockey School	*LTS is half full; LTP is 1/3 full - registration is progressing well			
Larry Kitzman				
Volunteers Report				

New Business / Open Discussion					
Adjournment	Motion to adjourn	Ted Jefferies	Second	Becca Kadar	Carried
Next Meeting	Aug-26-2025		Location	Meeting Room	